

8 August 2016

Dear PACE Member

The year is zooming on by and it seems that winter has decided to show up! Let's hope that it's only for a short time. We've had a bit going on in the last few months so there's a bit to update you on, as well as a few things coming up.

## **Upcoming PACE Member Meetings**

Tuesday 30 August, 12.30pm – Jo Cribb, Chief Executive, Ministry for Women Madison Recruitment, Level 1, Featherston House, Corner Waring Taylor & Featherston Streets

In the last of our lunchtime meetings we are privileged to have Jo Cribb, Chief Executive at the Ministry for Women joining us to speak on the topic of the gender pay gap, measuring women's income, pay equity and how MOW can highlight and address these issues.

There will be an opportunity for Q&As following Dr Cribb's presentation so come prepared with all those burning questions you have on pay equity.

Madison Recruitment are kindly hosting us for lunch so RSVP's are important for catering purposes. If you haven't already, please RSVP to <a href="mailto:Christina.Hammond@ea.govt.nz">Christina.Hammond@ea.govt.nz</a>.

# Tuesday 27 September, 5.30pm – Annual General Meeting James Cook Hotel Grand Chancellor

A formal notice and call for nominations for the management team will be sent to all members via email in the next few weeks. If you are interested in joining the management team please do put yourself forward, we will have a few vacancies to fill and more detail will be provided soon. If you want to find out more contact any one of the management team members.

#### **Recent Meetings**

We've been lucky to have been hosted by two Wellington hotels for our last two meetings — back in June members were treated to a fabulous High Tea experience at the Amora Hotel, and July's was at Rydges Wellington. We hope you enjoyed checking out these hotels. Congratulations to Bernice McLaughlin for winning the prize draw at the Amora!



Amora have a special offer for PACE members - check out our website for more information.

## **Member Survey/Salary Survey**

A big thank you to all those who completed our recent survey, we had a great response rate of approximately 65%. We are now going through the member survey data and will be looking to present that to members as part of the Annual General Meeting in September.

Madison will now be working through the salary survey information and we're aiming to have that presented back to us in October. We are very appreciative of Madison's support in putting this survey together and I look forward to seeing the results in the near future.

### Vacancy - PA to Director Māori Health - Capital & Coast District Health Board

Click below link for information on a vacancy at CCDHB. Note this vacancy closes on 10 August – apologies for the late notice for this on:

https://capitalhealth.careercentre.net.nz/Job/Personal-Assistant/Wellington-Hospital/5475

### **Logan Brown**

A lot of you recall the magnificent lunch hosted by Steve Logan at Logan Brown last year; Steve continues to support PACE and provides offers such as the recent tickets to the ballet Giselle. Please keep Logan Brown in mind if you are looking for that special venue for a board or executive dinner, I'm sure Steve would be more than happy to help and host!

### **More Dates for the Diary**

25 October – Presentation of the PACE/Madison Salary Survey 29 November – PACE Christmas Dinner

I look forward to catching up with you at our next meeting. Stay warm!

Rebecca Dobbs Chair

2015/16 PACE Management Team Details